WIRELESS NUMBER PORTABILITY AND POOLING

IMPLEMENTATION GUIDELINE

The wireless industry, through the Wireless Number Portability Operations team, a sub-committee of the NANC, has revised the Implementation Guideline for wireless number portability and pooling which was forwarded to the FCC last year.  This revised guideline reflects the work yet to be completed and the timeframes available to complete that work before the November 24, 2002 implementation date for wireless number portability and pooling.

This guideline is not meant to reflect the status of the wireless industry’s completion of the tasks listed, but rather is to be used by all wireless service providers as a guideline to indicate the approximate or estimated timeframes available for the various tasks to be completed.  Every effort has been made to recognize the fact that all wireless service providers will not be completing all tasks at the same time or in a linear fashion.  In some cases, work may progress on several tasks concurrently.

April 2002 Update

Milestone:  Critical Network Elements Available – targeted for completion 03/02

Status:
· Some vendor software has been made generally available, and service providers are performing initial testing.  

· Some vendor software is currently being tested and should soon become generally available.

Milestone:  NPAC Agreement Complete – targeted for completion 07/02

Status:
· NeuStar recommends that all service providers start the application process with NeuStar no later than July 1, 2002 to secure the necessary NeuStar resources in order to comply with the mandated dates.  The completion of the NeuStar application process is one of the prerequisites for participation in intercarrier testing.

· To date, 24 wireless service providers have filed applications with NeuStar.  In addition, eleven more service providers (at least three of which are wireless) have submitted applications to NeuStar in the month of March.

Milestone:  Intercarrier Test Logistics – targeted for completion 10/02

Status:  The intercarrier test calendar was updated with an additional wireless carrier; there are now seven

wireless carriers and one wireline carrier represented.  Intercarrier testing is currently planned within

27 CMSAs/MSAs.

